Unto the Imperial Estates,
I, Sir Pavo Rosalia, do send greetings, and hope this message finds you well.

The last 4 months has seen a lot of activity with the populace of Adria. So | shall break it down in short
summations then into the more detailed areas.

1. Reporting: Only 3 subdivisions have reported on a regular basis. Thank you, Esperance, Albion,
and Umbria, all others | wish to remind, reporting is required.

2. Play Testing: Play Testing requires Imperial Crown approval. We have found several areas play
testing items without permission.

3. A demo for Balder Blunts was held at the Imperial Crown War West. Dame Margarita of Umbria
will present the findings and re-actions at the November Imperial Estates Meeting.

The Imperial Crown Wars were held, with no major incidents to report. A number of questions has been
raised about uniformity, | have recommended a review and update of the Imperial Bylaws as they
pertain to Imperial Crown War.

In the next coming Reign, 2 deputies have been added. | am currently trying to work out a schedule for
weekly meetings and their final duties. Both deputies are being trained to take the full position of
Imperial Minister of War and Joust. Also in the coming Reign we have set a goal of consolidation for the
Combat Manuals. There are currently 4 different manuals for members to reference, it is our desire to
make 1 manual that covers everything. Our deadline to get this out for review is the March 2009
Imperial Estates Meeting.

In Service,
Prince Pavo

Imperial Minister of Joust and War



